
Late	Notice	

	
Crisis	averted.	The	Department	of	Consumer	Affairs	will	
have	their	office	open	to	consumers	at	BOTH	the	
Southern	and	Northern	California	Workshops.		The	
department	is	asking	consumers	to	bring	a	basket,	
certificate,	or	service	to	be	added	to	our	patrons	list.	
Games,	California	Fun	Facts,	Star	Darts,	and	tickets	for	
the	poppy	quilt	raffle	will	all	be	available.	For	more	
information	contact	the	Dept.	of	Consumer	Affairs	at	
hdbrickhouse@gmail.com		text	209-443-0155	or	call	
209-763-2562.		See	you	there!	

	

Arlene	L	Smith,	Director	

	


